Birtley East School Times
10th November 2023

Remembrance
The children in school have spent time this week learning about remembrance and the periods in history we especially mark at this time of year. There are a lot of photographs of the work they have ben doing on our website: Birtley East Community Primary School (birtleyeastprimary.org). If you are attending any remembrance events over the weekend please send us in your photographs to birtleyeastcommunityprimaryschool@gateshead.gov.uk. We are having a special assembly on Monday to mark remembrance and reflect on the learning the children have done this week.

We update our website very regularly. There is always information there about what the children have been up to and each week the newsletter is published there. We are starting to populate curriculum subject pages over the half term so you will also eventually be able to see the work done in specific curriculum areas. The history page gives you an idea of what type of information the pages will all eventually include.

Reading Workshops
Please come in and work alongside your children over the next couple of weeks in our reading workshops. The children love to have a family member come in and share their learning. Dates and times are below.

Health and Wellbeing GOLD Award
We are delighted to let you know that we have been gained the above award. Mrs Small has co-ordinated the evidence gathering and submission for this award from Gateshead Health and Wellbeing Service. Well done everyone!

After school clubs - collection
Now that the nights are darker, all children will need to be collected from after school clubs by an adult. Football club members will be offered an alternative club (further details being sent to them) if they want to continue to attend a club once football can no longer take place outside.

Christmas Events and Fund Raising – initial information, more information to follow on future newsletters
Christmas performances will all be during WB 11th December. This year we are putting together a performance that includes all children from reception to year 6. Nursery will invite you to their own separate Christmas celebration. We will have a performance specifically for parents with pre-school children to come to and will then have 2 or 3 adult only performances so that we can give out as many tickets as possible. We will not be able to accommodate pre school children and pushchairs/prams to these adult only performances but we will be able to accommodate adults in wheelchairs (it will be helpful to know in advance to arrange appropriate seating space). The exact dates and times will be confirmed next week if any families need to arrange time off work. Initially, tickets will be limited to 2 per family (plus tickets to the pre-school show if needed) with the option to order more if we have capacity.

All children will be making Christmas craft items. We ask for a donation of £1 towards school fund for each item and we will be making more than one per child with any spares either available if you’d like extra items or these will be donated to local care homes.

Costain visitors
We received £8,000 from Costain (the company completing the major roadworks on the A1) to develop the outside space used by the children at the rear of the school building. This work was completed over the summer. Staff from Costain have visited us this week and worked with the children on identifying natural features in the area behind school. Our website includes more information about their visit.

Reminder: Applications for School Places
The deadline for applications to start reception class in September 2024 is in January. We are happy to take parents around at any time this term for a tour around school to help with this decision. We were over subscribed last year so it’s important to get your application in by the deadline. 

REMINDER: Flu Immunisation Consent
The following date has been planned for our school 15/12/2023
 Please complete consent via the following link:
https://www.northumbriaimmunisations.co.uk/Forms/Flu 
using school code NB108337

Dates for your diary

	WB 30-10-23
	Half term

	13-11-23
	Y1 Reading Workshop: 9am

	15-11-23
	Y5 Reading Workshop: 9am

	15-11-23
	Yogi Gems workshops in school – years 1-6

	16-11-23
	Y6 Reading Workshop: 9am

	17-11-23
	Y4 Reading Workshop: 9am
Children in Need – children can come to school in any Children in Need tops/clothing IF THEY WANT or can come in their school uniform as normal.
Glo Week: Children’s Brain Injury event – Y5 and 6 will take part in various activities relating to road safety, HGVs visiting school.

	21-11-23
	Reception Reading Workshop

	24-11-23
	Y3 Reading Workshop: 9am

	27-11-23
	School photos

	28-11-23
	Y2 Reading Workshop: 9am

	29-11-23
	M&M Beauty and the Beast Panto in school (1pm)

	30-11-23
	Nursery Oracy/Reading Workshop: 9am

	7-12-23
	Santa Run* and Christmas School Lunch * Change of focus! (The children will also be able to wear a Christmas jumper if they want.)
Additional: On this day please can children bring in any donations for hampers.

	WB 11-12-23
	Christmas performances

	15-12-23
	Nasal Flu Vaccines

	WB 18-12-23
	Christmas parties

	22-12-23
	Carols in the hall (pm), end of term

	Tuesday 9-1-24
	Start of spring term (8-1-24 is a staff INSET day)



Anna Diggle
Headteacher
